Weed harvesting Update 7-23

The weed harvesting crew worked Monday, July 15th, and Monday and Tuesday this week. Last Monday they spent the day in the southeast part of Upper Clam Lake. They removed 8 loads during that day. On Monday, 7/22, an additional load was harvested in the area just north of the southeast landing on Upper Clam before moving to Sunfish Bay. The haul there was limited. Tuesday 7/23, we had both cutters in Hideaway Bay. Again, the haul was limited to less than a full load. To put this year in perspective, last year we pulled upwards of 200 loads out of both lakes. There were times when the harvester would fill up in just 8 minutes. This year we have pulled less than 30 loads out and it takes an hour or two to fill the harvester up. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Just a reminder, our harvesting permit allows us to cut strictly for navigational purposes. This means we can cut 100 feet from the shoreline for the next 50 feet. In addition, we can cut spokes into the weeds to allow boats to get from their dock to the open water. We are not allowed to cut Lilly Pads, or Wild Rice. From that perspective we believe, for a traditional weedy lake, the lake is in very good shape. We will continue to monitor the lake and harvesting will continue as weather allows and lake conditions warrant it. 
